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MARCH NEWSLETTER 
 

March 1, 2022 
 

Hello Troop 3 Family! 
 

March is here, and it probably won't come in like a lion and go out like a lamb this year. It 
will probably switch back and forth between lion and lamb another dozen times before the 
month is done. 
 

As I write this, I am working on packing for the Venture Trip to Mt. Washington. By the 
time you read this, we are hopefully off the mountain safe and sound, and on the long trek 
home. 
 

The big troop event in March is the Ham & Turkey Supper. Sales are well under way, and 
it is shaping up to be another successful year. However, we are still in need of adult help 
in the kitchen and serving area. Come out and lend a hand! It is a fun and rewarding day. 
Please see below for more details. 
 

I want to congratulate Dean Barbor, who completed his Board of Review on February 
24th. He worked tremendously hard to attain Scouting's highest rank at the age of 14. He 
is the youngest Eagle we've had in the troop for many years, and serves as a great 



reminder that it is possible to "Get it done early!". I am also looking forward to Nathan 
Kephart's Eagle Board in just a few days. Moments like these make all effort worthwhile. 
 

Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

3/7 Troop Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
3/8 TLC 
7:30 PM 
Mr. Grimes' House 
 
3/10 Staff Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
3/14 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
3/21 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 
 
3/28 Troop 
Meeting 
7:30 PM 
Hatboro Baptist 

 

Service 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Camping 

3/18-3/20 
Sterling Hill Mine  

 

District/ 
Council Events  

 

Other 

 
3/5 Ham & Turkey 
Supper 
Hatboro Baptist 
3 pm - 8 pm 
 
3/26 Pack 17 
Crossover 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Ham & Turkey Supper 
 



  

This year's Ham & Turkey Supper will be held on Saturday March 5th. Scouts and adult 
volunteers should plan to arrive by 3 pm so that we can get organized. We will be serving 
meals from 4 pm to 7 pm. Scouts should also plan to stay until about 8 pm to help clean 
up. All meals will be drive-thru take-out only, like last year. 
 

We are also in need of adult help, both parents and registered leaders, in the kitchen and 
in the serving area. Scouts will be taking orders in the parking lot, and running orders to 
waiting customers. If you can help out, please contact Mr. Waeltz at 
bobwaeltz@gmail.com or 215-206-0276 so we can plan accordingly 

 

Please return any money collected as well as unsold tickets to Mr. Kirsch. Scouts can 
continue to sell tickets up the day of the event. If you need additional tickets, please 
contact Mr. Kirsch at 267-879-9941 or waldo9498@yahoo.com. 
 

Prizes were awarded to the top sellers last week. Congratulations to Aiden Wills, 
Leo Baranowski, and Jack Thompson (3rd, 2nd, and 1st place 
respectively)! 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 7th at 7:30 PM, we will be having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist Church. 

 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, March 8th at 7:30 pm the TLC will meet at my house to discuss February and 
March, and to plan April. 

 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, March 10th at 7:30 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be meeting in 
Fellowship Hall. We will be reviewing February and March, and planning April. 

 

Troop Meeting 
 



Monday, March 14th at 7:30 PM, we will be having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist Church. 

 

Sterling Hill Mine 
 

We are going to try this again! We will be going to 
Sterling Hill Mine on March 18th to 20th. We'll be 
sleeping in a cabin at Camp Winnebago. 
 

Cost: $40 plus patrol food. 
 

The cost of the trip includes transportation, tickets to 
the mine and "rock dump", as well as troop feed for 
dinner. All other meals will be by patrol. 
 

I hear this is an awesome trip! If you are interested, please contact Mr. Snyder 
at snyder.jared@gmail.com or 610-406-3454. 

 

 

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 21st at 7:30 PM, we will be having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist Church. 

 

Pack 17 Crossover 
 

On Saturday, March 26th we will be visiting Pack 17's Blue & Gold celebration to elevate 
Arrows of Light to Troop 3 Scouts. The time and location is yet to be announced. I will 
need several volunteers to participate in the ceremony. 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 28th at 7:30 PM, we will be having a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 
Baptist Church. 

 

Spruce Run and Ricketts Glen 
 

mailto:snyder.jared@gmail.com


  

Friday, April 22nd to April 24th, we will be camping at College Settlement Camp's 
Spruce Run Outpost in Bloomsburg, PA. While we are there, we will do some Spring 
Cleaning, and hit the waterfall trail at Ricketts Glen State Park. More details to follow early 
next month. 

 

Summer Camp at Camp Daniel Boone 
 

Time to start thinking about Summer Camp! 
We're very excited to be visiting Camp 
Daniel Boone in North Carolina this 
summer, Saturday July 9th til Sunday 
July 17th. This year, Scouts will have a 
choice between the traditional week of merit 
badges or a high adventure trek. That 
choice can be made at a later date. The 
most important part is getting your deposit 
to Mr. Dutill as soon as possible to reserve 
your Scout's spot. 
 

Click here for details. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

Latest 2021-2022 Annual Plan 
 

There are many exciting trips coming up in 2022! Please mark important dates on your 
family calendar. 
 

Click here for the Lastest 2021-2022 Annual Plan 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UxSWJPt8GdZaqtPrMV6QzX-KIZL45tILEPqe0uCoNAOi0jEVPc64O8sEkpibEXcqGSjTm48OmWyHRVi4tBhsmVXQKXEzHmsxnFMsN_FdoaSV2d7F0rHm4lIz4bg65up1j04Mn0Ne4Pp-qsCAgAIWy1f30ANiCcYdp2Xl-QSNRlWE3BATBHfTVg3-8r1rBE1qIoTlAxVLb4lefrorBlK5LyOlYvsBjzh43maF69zjvUo=&c=Kcn5C0dZqdQ1i9ASuoXfUZ6tQu-ztOq-oMO1mE7oB0OlFCiw3uFWqA==&ch=fgBR0FfNuMZUzl0SitU1VtDiqqAAeWuIJCTxZSbLzHD_Do85A-e53Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UxSWJPt8GdZaqtPrMV6QzX-KIZL45tILEPqe0uCoNAOi0jEVPc64O8sEkpibEXcq4IUyIYKV7oPeqjD1hrMILhyo8g2tNvnkH3qGm_UprYtOUwP65jEOHbxGCuBRVnRa1wiJXes_Und1ZRZBUfWGOD1QeiJgJvuNeJ11_EQxb_71poSXP_WVp1fcOl6VTGhrOkUyJMIKgEsp35_OVaT2kaXN8k1fBnhhStVEOP45QU0=&c=Kcn5C0dZqdQ1i9ASuoXfUZ6tQu-ztOq-oMO1mE7oB0OlFCiw3uFWqA==&ch=fgBR0FfNuMZUzl0SitU1VtDiqqAAeWuIJCTxZSbLzHD_Do85A-e53Q==


 

 

Salesmanship Merit Badge 
 

Mr. Baranowski is offering a class for Salemanship Merit 
Badge. Sales of tickets for the Ham & Turkey Supper 
tickets and Spring Pancake Breakfast will count toward 
one of the requirements of the badge, and it may also 
help improve ticket sales! If you are interested, please 
contact Mr. Baranowski at 267-251-8922 or 
spinning1@aol.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UxSWJPt8GdZaqtPrMV6QzX-KIZL45tILEPqe0uCoNAOi0jEVPc64O8sEkpibEXcq4IUyIYKV7oPeqjD1hrMILhyo8g2tNvnkH3qGm_UprYtOUwP65jEOHbxGCuBRVnRa1wiJXes_Und1ZRZBUfWGOD1QeiJgJvuNeJ11_EQxb_71poSXP_WVp1fcOl6VTGhrOkUyJMIKgEsp35_OVaT2kaXN8k1fBnhhStVEOP45QU0=&c=Kcn5C0dZqdQ1i9ASuoXfUZ6tQu-ztOq-oMO1mE7oB0OlFCiw3uFWqA==&ch=fgBR0FfNuMZUzl0SitU1VtDiqqAAeWuIJCTxZSbLzHD_Do85A-e53Q==


 

 

Dean Barbor is an Eagle Scout! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Class: 
Aidan Robin 

 

 

 

 

Second Class: 
Kavish Singh  

 

 

 

Merit Badges 
 



 

 

Cooking: 
Tom Dutill 

Nathan Kephart 
 

 

 

 

Personal Management: 
Nathaniel Snyder 

 

 

 

 

 

Fingerprinting: 
Nathan Kephart 

 

 

 

Special Visit from a Civil War Re-enactor 
 



 

 

On February 7th we had special visitor come out and teach us about Civil War era 
uniforms, equipment, weapons, and the daily life of a soldier. Mr. Mike Peter brought 
along fascinating displays and stories! 
 

Thank you to Mr. Waeltz for arranging the visit, and thank you Mr. Peter 
for sharing your time with us! 

 

Scout Sunday 
 



 

 

Scout Sunday was on February 13th. We recognized Mr. Bob Swan for being our 
Chartered Organization Rep since 2008. He recently stepped down and passed the torch 
to Mr. Brian Thompson. During the service Pastor Doug conducted a round table 
discussion with Andrew and Mr. Dan Marks, as well as Jack and Mr. Brian Thompson 
about being tested, and how it relates to scouting and life. 
 

Thank you to all the Scouts who came out to participate and especially 
Mr. Marks for coordinating everything! 

 

Shooting at Camp Delmont 
 



 

 

Our annual shooting trip to Resica Falls was cancelled because the cabins were closed to 
overnight camping. Instead we did a day trip to Camp Delmont on February 19th. We had 
a great turnout and a good time was had by all. Check out the Troop 3 Facebook Page for 
more pictures. 
 

Thank you to Mr. Balot, Mr. Lavelle, Mr. Dieterly, Mr. Walsh and especially Mr. 
Brown for making all of the arrangement! We are fortunate to have so many trained 
and dedicated leaders to staff an event such as this! 

 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

Manas Date is celebrating his 18th birthday this month!  
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https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UxSWJPt8GdZaqtPrMV6QzX-KIZL45tILEPqe0uCoNAOi0jEVPc64O6G8K0utmiOcj1Ix66oOmBUCBvmVn2pLBqKbexVFn1dKCbKTpIdQ5MnDI52Qtz4nvz29GphN1E3oVVQOOUkcMwp3MNbqBiQnMUPsAhzNuLJxXg-HxC6qG5rFQa3CkWbKc1h9pVfC5iBQ726BlX_1YxU4ST4EiIIWi6DWM4SST0ZulGEmQ3AvCLc=&c=Kcn5C0dZqdQ1i9ASuoXfUZ6tQu-ztOq-oMO1mE7oB0OlFCiw3uFWqA==&ch=fgBR0FfNuMZUzl0SitU1VtDiqqAAeWuIJCTxZSbLzHD_Do85A-e53Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UxSWJPt8GdZaqtPrMV6QzX-KIZL45tILEPqe0uCoNAOi0jEVPc64O6G8K0utmiOcj1Ix66oOmBUCBvmVn2pLBqKbexVFn1dKCbKTpIdQ5MnDI52Qtz4nvz29GphN1E3oVVQOOUkcMwp3MNbqBiQnMUPsAhzNuLJxXg-HxC6qG5rFQa3CkWbKc1h9pVfC5iBQ726BlX_1YxU4ST4EiIIWi6DWM4SST0ZulGEmQ3AvCLc=&c=Kcn5C0dZqdQ1i9ASuoXfUZ6tQu-ztOq-oMO1mE7oB0OlFCiw3uFWqA==&ch=fgBR0FfNuMZUzl0SitU1VtDiqqAAeWuIJCTxZSbLzHD_Do85A-e53Q==


 


